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President’s Message 
August 2025 

Last month the Hernando 10-13 Club sent an e-mail relating to how the 
Medicare Advantage switch cheats NYC retirees. Four years ago, July 14, 
2021, then-Mayor Bill de Blasio announced he was going to make retirees pay 
for Medicare supplemental insurance coverage that the city had funded for 
nearly half a century. The NYC Retirees Organization, a coalition of former 
firefighters, police officers, teachers, lawyers, and other retired NYC workers 
objected to this unilateral change. Litigation ensued and a substantial amount 
of time, effort and money was expended to protect NYC workers health 
coverage rights. This effort has taken some time to work its way through the 
courts and now the highest court in New York State (Court of Appeals) has 
rendered a decision that the city did not have to keep its word when it 
promised to provide health insurance coverage to its employees upon 
retirement. As luck would have it, Mayor Adams who is currently looking to get 
reelected as mayor of New York City announced he would not be forcing 
retirees into a Medicare Advantage plan. After the devastating court decision, 
the NYC Organization of Public Service Retirees (https://www.nycretirees.org/) 
believes now is time for the City Council to step up. It needs to codify retirees’ 
right to traditional Medicare plus supplemental insurance. There is a bill 
pending — Intro 1096 sponsored by Councilmember Chris Marte — that would 
protect retirees. But Speaker Adrienne Adams has refused to allow it to come 

to the floor for a vote. Please go to the retirees’ web site where you will find 

information on providing support whether it is a donation of money or making 
phone calls.  

 
Thank you for your support. I look forward to seeing you at the next 

Hernando 10-13 Club meeting, scheduled for September 3rd, 2025. 

 

Arthur Babcock,  
President 

https://www.nycretirees.org/
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RMP FUND 
 
 
 
 
    
     
 
 
 
 
 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS TO REMEMBER 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Important Reminders 

(April 2025) 
 

 

Police Memorial Service 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   
 

 
 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 
 

Tom  Zaccone                     $700.00  

Ed Dunbar                 550.00 

Artie  Babcock             300.00 

William  Palmer          280.00 

Fran Greifenberger    200.00 

Wilberto Rodriguez 150.00 

Joe  Montali                $100.00 

Jaun   Caban                 100.00 

Joseph Maya         100.00 

James  Boyle               100.00 

Bill Koenig         100.00 

Felix  Zelinski              100.00 

Berine  Codaro           100.00 

 

Robert  Brown               $100.00 

Eugene  Pacinella            100.00 

Carlos Cortez     100.00 

Ray Diaz      50.00 

Jim Driscoll       50.00 

Richard Johns                        20.00 

Rich Baumgartner    RMP REPAIR 

 

 

 



 

Independence Day Parade 
Wellington at Seven Hills 

 
The Independence Day Parade was held in the Wellington at Seven Hills community on 
Friday, July 4th. The Hernando 10-13 Club was invited to attend and several members 
along with the RMP attended. We wish to thank the Wellington Republican Club for the 
invitation and the warm welcome at the parade. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Get Together 
 

On July 9th we held our first 2025 Summer get together at Cody’s Roadhouse. The 
conversation was stimulating and the food and drinks were exceptional. We wish to 
thank Cody’s manager Amanda and our server Adrianne for the wonderful and prompt 
service and look forward having our August 13th get together at Cody’s.. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

  



 

Important Reminders 
(August 2025) 

 

 
 

Transit PD Reunion 
 
 

NYC Transit Police Florida Reunion will be held on August 4th & 5th at the Radisson 
Resort at Port Canaveral.   
The reunion banquet will be on Tuesday August 5th. You may still make a reservation to 
attend the banquet by contacting one of the Reunion Committee members at the 
Reunion web site at  https://transitpolicereunion.com/  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

August Get Together 

Our previous summer get together on July 9th was a great success therefore, we will be 
having an August get together at Cody’s Roadhouse on Commercial Way (US Route 
19) in Springhill. The get together will be held at 1:00pm on the second Wednesday of 
August (August 13th). In the event you are planning to attend, notify Ed Dunbar (352-
544-0427) or John Caruso (352-650-7385). In addition, should you wish, an e-mail can 
be sent to the Hernando 10-13 e-mail box at www.hernando10-13@tampabay.rr.com 
indicating your attendance at the get-together.  

 
 

Upcoming Meeting (September 3th 2025) 
 

Please be aware that the September meeting will be on September 3th to allow for 
planning and coordination of the 9/11 Memorial Services. Please mark this date on your 
calendar to ensure you do not overlook this meeting  

 
 
 
 

Next Stop Port Canaveral

 

 

https://transitpolicereunion.com/
http://www.hernando10-132tampabay.rr.com/


Important Reminders 
(August 2025) 

 
9/11 Memorial Services 

Save the Dates –  
1. St. Leo University –The Hernando 10-13 has been invited to attend the 9/11 Memorial Service to be 

held at St. Leo University, Wellness Center, 33701 County Road 52, St. Leo, FL 33574. The 
ceremonies will be held on September 8, 2025, commencing at 7:00am with a 5K run. A meet and 
greet will be at 8:00am with the Memorial Service commencing at the hour flight 11 crashed into the 
North Tower (8:46:40am). There will be a helicopter fly over. All Members are welcome.  

2. VFW Post -- The Annual 9/11 Memorial Service will be held on Thursday September 11, 2025 at 
VFW Post #10209 at 14736 Edward R. Noll Dr., Spring Hill.  Services, in conjunction with the VFW 
and NYCFD, will commence at 8:30am. The Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard and RMP will 
participate.  

3. Wellington at Seven Hills -The Hernando 10-13 has been invited, by the Wellington Veterans Club, 
to participate at the Wellington Community 9/11 Memorial Service commencing at 11:00am. The 
service will be held at the Wellington at Seven Hills Club House located at 400 Wexford Blvd., 
Spring Hill, FL, 34609. All Member are welcome. The Honor Guard and RMP will participate.  

4. Timber Pines– The Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard and Board of Directors have been invited to 
attend the regular monthly meeting of the Timber Pines Republican Club and participate in their 
9/11 Memorial Service. The meeting and ceremony will be held on November 10, 2025 @ 4;00pm 
at the Timber Pines Lodge. 
 
Please make every effort to attend a Memorial Service to honor those who died because of 
9/11 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 



 
 

 



PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you 

Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I 

give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-

13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of 

the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City 

Police Officers All Ranks. 

 
***********************************************************************
***** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


